
NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 27th MAY 2021
       Present
       Cllr.A.Trim Chairman

       Mrs J Childs Clerk
       Four Councillors






                
       Two Members of the public 

1.
Opening
Chairman of the Parish Council Cllr.A.Trim delayed opening the meeting until 7.40pm in anticipation that more members of the public would attend.
2.
Approval of Minutes

No Annual meeting took place due to the Corona pandemic in 2020.

The minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 13th May 2019 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.


3.
Matters arising


None
4.
Parish Council Chairman’s Annual Review

The Chairman welcomed the two parishioners present and apologised for the lack of turn out which he considered unsatisfactory but hoped that once the Covid restrictions were lifted another full Annual Parish Meeting could be held . However, he explained that the PC must comply with the government act of 1972 and hold the Annual Meeting by 1st June. No future meetings are allowed to be held by Zoom, despite KALC and SLCC requesting an extension to the rule.

No Annual meeting was held in 2020 due to the Corona Virus


2019/2020 

The PC held six meetings with 87% attendance of Councillors


Attendance dropped to 80% due to the pandemic whilst meetings were held by Zoom due to virtual technology


There had been 11 planning applications, one of which was opposed, this being the application of conversion of Rushett Stables to a dwelling 


The PC unusually wrote to SBC in support of one application, this being from the Queens Regiment which was an application for the erection of a veteran's horticultural rehabilitation, social and community building Homestall Hill Homestall Road Doddington


The precept was £6507 which is a minimum increase of 5%
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 2020/2021


The PC held six meetings and one extraordinary meeting

Due to the pandemic the meetings were held virtually by Zoom  The extraordinary meeting was called regarding SBC publishing the local plan. The PC were very concerned regarding the lack of consultation and agreed to lodge a letter of objection.  The consultation period was subsequently extended.  Consultation has now finished and the level of objection SBC received was quite substantial. 

The Inspectorate will receive all comments

The precept was £6944 with a very small increase of 5% as to not effect local council tax

In conclusion the Chairman thanked his fellow Councillors for attending the meetings by Zoom at a difficult time 

He also thanked Mrs Childs the Parish Councils’ clerk for being extremely active this year and keeping the business going.

Cllr Trim thanked the two parishioners for coming this evening and apologised that it was not a better meeting. However, holding the Annual Parish Meeting this way before 1st June was forced upon us
8.
Any other Business

There was no further business.

9.
Closure of Meeting


The Chairman closed the meeting at 
7.57pm
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